
January 3, 2018 
 
 

The monthly meeting of the Keedysville Water Commission was called to order at 8:25pm, with the 
following members present: Commission Chairman Barry Levey, Commission Members Ken Lord, Gina 
Ellis, Judy Kerns and David Bajuscak and Town Administrator Rick Bishop 
 
Minutes for December, 2017 were read and approved. 
 
General Fund Report was $94,713.38 
 
Mr. Levey noted the tank insulation project is ongoing. Mr. Bishop said that a letter had been received 
listing requirements for the project. He said that he would be calling MDE for clarification of the 
requirements.  
 
Mr. Levey noted that one pump was down and one was operating at a diminished capacity. Mr. Bishop said 
that Pete Shumaker, the water system operator, said that he is working on repairs. Mr. Levey asked Mr. 
Bishop to follow up with Megan Clark to find out the status of the repairs. 
 
Mr. Levey noted that two water services, 9 No. Main St. and 18 So. Main St., had frozen up. Carl French 
said that the service at 45 So. Main St. had frozen also. Mr. Levey suggested that moving services deeper 
into the crocks might be a good idea.  
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:43pm. 
 
Submitted,  
Richard Bishop 
Town Administrator 
 
 
 


